
 

OMG!!! Farewell Party already, and just when we were having fun!!!  We have been so busy, 

and the last 2 months have flown by.  But still more to come in March.  The 1st week in 

March is the busiest.  

Wednesday, March 2 We have the Bloodmobile here in the parking lot. You need to sign-

up in the ballroom to give blood.  The Health Fair is here from 9am-12pm.  So please stop 

by and see the health care groups that are here for your convenience.  We will have hearing 

testing, eye testing, diabetic testing, many others here to help you understand some of the 

illnesses and things to keep you healthy.  We will be set up in the Ballroom and Omni 

Room so there will be plenty of room for you to go from booth to booth. 

Thursday, March 3 from 6-10pm.  We have the Farewell Party. It will be Italian night, and I 

will be cooking Chicken Alfredo, salad, bread, butter, and cheesecake.  Plus DAZ will be 

here for your dancing entertainment.  Tickets are $15pp.  This is our last big dance event. 

Friday, March 4 at 7pm we are having our MURDER MYSTERY, “MURDER AT THE 

EIFFEL TOWER”.  This is a free event bring snacks and your own drink to your table.  

Please come to this and support the owners of the resort for devoting lots of time practicing 

this play for your entertainment.  If you wish to vote, tickets for voting on “who killed 

Pierre” will be sold towards the end of the play 5 for $1.  The one with the most tickets will 

be the murderer and the winner by drawing their ticket out of that bucket will receive 100% 

of the pot the rest of the tickets will be a 50/50.   

Saturday, March 5 is the garage sale from 10am-1pm.  Put things you want to get rid of at 

the front of your lot so people can come buy it.  Please have prices on your items. 

Tuesday, March 8 is my coffee at 9am then the ANNUAL HOA MEETING AT 1:30PM 

Wednesday, March 9 RV Country will be having a couple of RV for you to tour in the 

parking lot. 

Thursday, March 10 is recognition nite.  A free dinner of pizza, pizza bread, salad and 

soda along with a couple of prizes and gifts for those who helped in my events.  If you 

helped decorate, set tables, moved table and chairs, helped out or cooked at breakfast, 

helped with or made ice cream, helped make popcorn, or have headed any activities or 

events, was cast in the Murder Mystery, in the band, then please come to the party 

honoring yourself. You must sign up for this, so I know how much food to order.   

Friday, March 11 1pm  Painting Class $25pp 

Wednesday, March 16 will be our ladies’ luncheon at 11:30 a sign-up sheet will be in the 

ballroom closer to time. 

Thursday, March 17 is our ST. PATRICK’S DAY PARADE AT 10AM.  Dress up your golf 

cart, your bicycle, your motorcycle, your antique car, your dog or yourself and drive, ride or 

just walk along with us, for a parade around the park.  The fire department will lead the 

parade along with the Dunbar High School band.  Then afterwards we will have a pot luck 

luncheon of Brats (cooked by the Kings) paid by the developer you bring the rest at the 

veranda.  The fire department and the band will be invited. 



 

Taco Tuesday, March 22, We will do a white elephant BINGO afterwards.  6:30 PM $5 for 

3 tacos, chips and salsa 

Thursday, March 24 HOA MEETING 9AM  6:30PM, Soup nite potluck social, bring a 

crock pot of your favorite soup.  I’ll have crackers for you.  We will do a table drawing of 

where you will sit.  It was so much fun last time. 

Sunday, March 27 EASTER SUNDAY  Turkey and Ham will be provided you bring the rest.  

Party starts at 4pm with cocktails and 5pm supper.  Must Sign up for this. 

Monday, March 28 Meet and Greet at 5pm, I will clean out the freezer.  Free Food and 

Margarita’s.  3 Meet and Greet that we had in February the CT Jammers played at we had 

up to 180 people in the ballroom.  Great time had by all and we thank the group so much 

for playing for us.  They are:  Jan Ashbach, keyboard, electric guitar, singer; Al Baumgart, 

guitar, singer and multiple things; Bil Blick, electric guitar; Jeff Rife, drums;  Steve Keys, 

acoustic guitar & electric guitar, singer; Karen Keys, electric guitar, singer;  Jim Pittman, 

acoustic guitar, singer; David Schafer, singer/songwriter, acoustic guitar;  Jon Dembski 

singer; Bob Viscio, guitar & singer; Scott Follows, base; Cliff Timmons, base & electric 

guitar; Dean Miller, singer; Paul Dupuis, guitar.  Also anyone is welcome to join them in 

their Jam Session on Monday’s & Friday’s from 12-3:30PM in the ballroom.   

Also the Breakfast crew did an awesome job this season on breakfast.  They are Bil Blick, 

Dorothy VanConant, Len & Laura Haggerty, Wayne Spong, Jim Strader, Ed & Cynthia 

Pixler, Bob & Nancy Paxton, Bob and Katie Watson, Bob and Debbie Wiersum, Bill & Linda 

Wiersum, Fred & Cathy Pickert, Lew & Mary Hinkley, Dick & Hope Lentz, Jim & Deb Lucas, 

Jon & Connie Dembski, Anne Baumgart, Marvin & Arlene Groseth, Andy & Donna 

Thompson, Phil Smith,  Sherry Fredrickson, Jim & Jana Davis, Mike & Barb Atkerson, 

Mike & Janene Fields, and Linda Smith.  If I left someone out, I am sorry, as I took the 

names off the breakfast sign-up sheet. 

Thanks to Jim Strader, Bob Watson, & Bil Blick for making Ice Cream and doing that 

event, along with Harry & Sylvia Tracey and John and Sandra Schroll for doing the popcorn 

on movie night along with Rick Klingberg for putting up with us on all the events needing 

the big screen TV and doing all your work to making sure we have a big screen TV.  And 

Steve Perron for taking all the pictures for all our events.  The pictures are awesome, and 

good memories for us.  

I also want to thank Scott and Linda Smith for doing the Tuesday coffee preparation and 

cleanup and also Jeff & Janie King for filling in when they couldn’t do it.  Also Janie King, 

Sharon Ashworth, Diana Thornburg, Paul Dupuis, and Suzanne Briere for helping sell 

tickets.  You have no idea what a big help you all are in doing that for me and it is greatly 

appreciated. Also thanks to Len Haggerty for the joke telling at coffee.   

Thanks to Debi Butzbach for taking on the English Tea, selling tickets and making up a 

raffle basket and making all the sandwiches & petit fours.  Also thanks to Chris White, 

Dianna Smith, Barb Groen, & Jenny Perkins for helping the day of the show.    It was so 

much fun in learning all about TEA. Thanks to the models of the Fashion Show, it went 

over really well.  The Models were: Pam Laughlin, Beth Tillery, JoAnn Soucie, Anne 

Baumgart, Joan Miller.  Great time!!!! 



 

Something new has been added last month.  A weekly massage.  It is a 60 minute massage 

in the ladies’ shower room.  Both men and women can sign up for this.  The cost is $60 and 

it is on Wednesday evenings 5:30-8:30PM.  You must sign up in advance for this, and the 

sign-up sheet is in the ballroom on the sign-up table at the entrance to the ballroom.  

Because of this event, the shower room is closed on Wednesday’s from 4pm to 9pm as she 

has to have it dry in there.  Thanks for working with us on this. 

Also a big THANK YOU to all those that take charge of an activity like Jana Davis who 

devotes at least 10 hours a week and then some doing our arts & crafts, Don Bishop with 

the bicycle rides, Joanne Soucie, Laura Haggerty, and Barbara Atkerson for teaching line 

dancing, Ruth Spong for doing the Book Club, Debi Butzbach for doing Bible study, The 

Doug & Pat Pomerantz for starting the Healthy Cooking Club, Dean Ashbach for tennis, Al 

Gibbons for doing the golf outing, Mary Hinkley for doing Bridge, Wayne Spong for teaching 

Pickleball, and anyone that helped move tables, helped decorate at Christmas, and to 

Nancy Paxton and Kathy Wiley for setting tables with china at every event and to anyone 

else that I accidentally left off.  All this volunteer work is so much help to me.  As you can 

see, without volunteers, I would be dead in the water, as I can’t do it all by myself. 

Thanks to Steve Perron for doing the directory pictures and making the directory look great.   

The new directory is also attached to this email.   If you haven’t signed up for the directory, 

the form is included in this newsletter, please fill it out and email or mail it back to me.  We 

have to have a signed form by law, as we can’t give out your information without your 

approval. Once I have that form from you, I will add you to the directory.  If you have a 

picture of yourselves that you want it in the directory, you can email it to me to have it put 

in the directory.  It is sure nice to put names and faces together.  As everyone has lots of 

new names and faces to learn.  We also ask that this information is for Cypress Trail use 

only, and cannot be given out to others.  Please respect each other’s privacy.  In case you 

are wondering, we have sold a total of 180 lots since inception, and more in the wings. 

I have also included the Power Squadron safe boating class flier, if any of you are interested 

in doing this.  You must contact them to reserve your place in the class. 

Emergency weather:  This is tornado season here, and if you are taking cover in the 

clubhouse, we ask that if you have a dog, please use the office side of the 2 clubhouses.  If 

you don’t have a dog please use the ballroom side of the clubhouse.   Dogs are not allowed 

in the ballroom, kitchen, or Omni room side of the clubhouse, as we serve food there. 

For everyone going back up north this month, have a safe trip, and we will miss you.  It 

sure will be quiet here in the off months, but more time for me to plan things for you to do.  

OH OH WATCH OUT!    “Let’s Have Some Fun”  Jan Roller 

 

 

 

 

 


